DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY FEBRUARY 27 2017 AT 7.30 PM IN THE MOOT HALL


Present: Cllr Palmer took the Chair 

Committee Members Present:


Cllr Bond

Cllr Digby



Cllr Harris

Cllr Walker
Cllr Kiff




Cllr Osben
There were four members of the public present.

1.
Apologies: Cllr Fellowes
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

The draft Minutes of the Services Committees meeting held on January 23 2017 were APPROVED without amendment by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion – Police
Cllr Palmer said that following representations, police officers had visited the town on February 18th and 19th to deal with parking violations. A number of parking tickets had been issued. Cllr Palmer welcomed this as a small, but positive, step forward.
3.1
Museum Update
Cllr Fox reported that the Museum trustees had begun the interview process for a project manager to oversee the first phase of the Heritage Lottery Fund grant. She said that HLF had appointed a mentor to assist the new project manager. She also thanked the RAOB George Crabbe Lodge for a generous donation of £500 towards the continued improvement of a listed building. Cllr Fox confirmed the curator of the Museum had ordered furniture and storage units for the new office at the Groundsman’s Cottage.
3.2
Highways

Cllr Palmer explained he was aware of a petition being introduced by a resident to reduce the speed of traffic on the Saxmundham Road approaching Aldeburgh. Cllr Bond said that she and Cllr Digby had met the organiser of the petition and they felt the resident made a number of valid points. Cllr Bond considered the wording of the petition needed amending but she felt it was a cause worth supporting.
Cllr Walker drew the committee’s attention to parking problems on Leiston Road during the half-term holiday. He said parking restrictions were urgently needed, a view echoed by Cllr Harris. Given that a TRO has already been submitted to Suffolk CC Highways and had been very slow to progress, Cllr Worster said creative thinking was required to help ease Aldeburgh’s chronic parking problems. He suggested adopting the West Country approach, where holidaymakers were encouraged to drop off passengers at the door of their rented home and then park their cars elsewhere. The Town Clerk commented that councillors might consider bringing some solutions to this issue to the next meeting, instead of bringing a litany of parking issues. Cllr Palmer asked if the lack of parking restrictions was down to cost. The Town Clerk responded that funding was undoubtedly a contributory factor, as Cllr Smith had cited on a number of previous occasions that there is no money available for painting yellow lines on congested roads, when discussing the transfer of parking enforcement moving from a police to a civil responsibility.
4.
Committee Finance Business


There was nothing to report this month

5.
New Services Committee Business

Cllr Jones invited the committee to consider applying for a grant from the Heart Foundation for a defibrillator. She said the Heart Foundation had a £1million fund to dispense for local defibrillators and she felt this was something which would benefit the town, provided it could be sited securely and conveniently. Cllrs agreed to progress this matter.
Cllr Fox reported that the Aldeburgh Business Association could no longer fund the annual floral displays around the town. She suggested ATC might take over this cost and asked the Town Council to consider this matter very seriously. Cllr Worster suggested this should be an agenda item at the next council meeting.
Cllr Bond suggested gathering information on how local businesses might be affected by the current Business Rate revaluation which is concerning many small towns. Cllr Bond said this information needed to be passed on to our MP, Therese Coffey.
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 7.52 pm.

